BOURNEMOUTH UNIVERSITY
 CONFIRMED
ACADEMIC STANDARDS COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON 21 MARCH 2007

Present:

Rosemary Pope (Chair); Brian Astin; Mandi Barron; Ben Howard; Suzanne Hume; Tania Humphries; Julia Kiely; Andrew Main; Noel Richardson; Catherine Symonds; Jennifer Taylor; Haymo Thiel; Geoff Willcocks; Liz Dixon (Secretary)
In attendance:
Professor Stephen Deutsch (agenda item 10.3)
1. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES 

1.1
The Chair welcomed all to the meeting.  Apologies were received from Matthew Bennett, John Fletcher, Janet Hanson, Kavita Hayton, Alan Hunt, Andy Mercer, Andy Smith and Jenni Winter. 

2. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 24 JANUARY 2007
2.1 Accuracy
2.1.1
Minutes 7.1.3 and 7.1.4 – National Student Survey 2006. 

The Assistant Registrar (Quality) noted that ‘synoptic reports’ should read as  ‘Students’ Union synoptic reports’.  Subject to this amendment, the minutes were approved as a correct record of the meeting.

2.2 Matters Arising

2.2.1
Minute 2.2.4 – Heads of Quality Group 

The statistics produced by Registry to include a comparison of student achievement for white and BME students would be submitted to the May meeting of ASC. 
2.2.2 Minute 3.7.3 – Blue Book updates 

The Assistant Registrar (Quality) confirmed that the revised Section D had been taken to Senate for approval.  
2.2.3 Minute 3.7.5 – Criteria for appointing external examiners
The Assistant Registrar (Quality) reported that the Heads of Quality Group’s discussions on the criteria for appointing external examiners were on-going. 
2.2.4 Minute 7.1.4 – National Student Survey 2006
The Assistant Registrar (Quality) confirmed that the Heads of Quality Group had discussed and agreed how to address Estates issues arising from programme monitoring.  
2.2.5
Minute 7.3.3 – Proposed Development of ASC Student Population Statistics

Due to the substantial nature of the changes in parameters, it had not been possible to produce the statistics for this meeting. The report would be submitted to the May meeting, but to mitigate any inconvenience to ASC and Schools, elements of the report would be issued as soon as they became available, beginning in early April. Individual programme level data on the ARPM model had been available to Schools since early autumn.
2.2.6
Minute 7.4.4 – School synoptic reports for programmes on the standard cycle / marking feedback form 
The Assistant Registrar (Quality) reported that the Assessment Standing Group had not yet met so had not been able to revisit the feedback form.  A meeting was scheduled shortly and the Assessment Standing Group would report to the May meeting of ASC. 

3.
QUALITY ASSURANCE

3.1
QAA Collaborative Provision Audit - update
3.1.1
It was reported that comments on the draft Collaborative Provision Audit Report had been submitted to the QAA. ASC would be updated in due course. 

3.2
QAA Review of Foundation Degree in Equine Studies at KMC – update 

Tabled: QAA report on follow-up visit January 2007
3.2.1
The Senior Academic Quality Adviser reported that the action plan had been implemented, with very positive results. The Chair thanked the members present, the Head of ADQ and colleagues at Kingston Maurward College for their work in achieving this, without which the reputations of both the University and the College could have been damaged.  The Senior Academic Quality Adviser noted that the positive result would now update the information on the QAA website.

3.3
QAA IQER Kingston Maurward – update

3.3.1
The first, developmental, stage of the Integrated Quality Enhancement Review pilot was complete and the draft report had been circulated for comments.  Responses were due shortly.  The second, Summative Review, stage had now begun and more details would be made available in due course. The Chair welcomed this positive development.
3.4
Quality Assurance of Careers, Education, Information and Guidance – update 
3.4.1
As the Acting Head of Careers and Placement Services was unable to attend the meeting, the Senior Academic Quality Adviser reported that the service was currently under review, a report having been submitted to UEG on March 7th. Work on this had delayed production of the CEIG Annual Monitoring Report. The Secretary & Registrar added that progress on the action points in the review and a new strategic lead would follow the anticipated appointment of a new Dean of Student Experience.  
3.5
Quality Assurance and Enhancement Group

Received: new nominations

3.5.1
RESOLVED: that the nominations for Nicholas Rowe (IHCS), Maureen Wincott (IBAL), Patricia Collins (AECC), Jennifer Bolton (AECC), Haymo Thiel (AECC) and Tom Jordan (Yeovil College) be approved. 
3.6
Blue Book updates – Section F

Received: Revised Section F
3.6.1
The Assistant Registrar (Regulation) reported that as part of the ongoing work on Blue Book updates, the old Sections G, H and K had been combined into the new Section F. Updates had been needed to bring the Blue Book into line with the codes of practice for research awards. The amended format was now in line with those for other awards. 

3.6.2
The CS Dean queried the omission of MPhil by research, which the meeting agreed was uncommon, but was available in some institutions for staff only. The Assistant Registrar (Regulation) noted that Senate might wish to discuss this, but the current work was to update the Blue Book. 
3.6.3
The Head of the Research Development Committee suggested a change to the wording of Appendix F/A 1.4 from ‘Applicants whose mother tongue is not English’ to ‘Applicants for whom English is not their first language’.  This change to the wording was agreed by the meeting.
3.6.4
It was noted that the definition of the award of Doctor of Professional Practice, F2.1.3, was currently under discussion in IHCS and had not yet been finalised. 

3.6.5
RESOLVED: that the revised Section F of the Blue Book be recommended to Senate, subject to clarification of F2.1.3, the definition of Doctor of Professional Practice (DProf). 
3.7
AECC: General Chiropractic Council reaccreditation

Received: report on the General Chiropractic Council visit 21 & 22 February 2007
3.7.1
The Vice-Principal of AECC reported that the re-accreditation visit had been very positive, with oral feedback confirming five commendations, two recommendations, which could be achieved without difficulty, and no conditions.  He expressed thanks to the Chair, the Head of ADQ and the Assistant Registrar (Quality) for their assistance in achieving this result.  The Chair congratulated the staff at AECC on their quality and commitment, particularly the Vice-Principal, whose work had contributed significantly to the outcome. She looked forward to the continuing partnership. 
4.
HEADS OF QUALITY GROUP

Received: Notes of meetings held on 18 January 2007 and 1 March 2007
4.1.1 The Assistant Registrar (Quality) noted that Estates issues arising from programme monitoring had been raised in the March HoQ meeting and it had been agreed that the Readers’ Reports and Synoptic Reports should be revisited to ensure that significant Estates issues were effectively communicated to ASC.  
4.1.2 The Students’ Union President reported that discussion on the issue of anonymous marking raised in the January HoQ meeting was ongoing. The Senior Academic Quality Adviser pointed out that this was a sector-wide issue with a QAA-related agenda, and should be kept under review.  The Chair recommended that the Head of ADQ, the Senior Academic Quality Adviser and the Students’ Union President should meet to discuss the issues, noting that feedback from students was valued by the University. 
4.1.3 RESOLVED: that the Head of ADQ and the Senior Academic Quality Adviser meet with the President of the Students’ Union to explain the outcome of the anonymous marking debate. 

5.
COLLABORATIVE ACTIVITY

5.1
Partnership Boards
Received: unconfirmed minutes from Salisbury College (18.01.07) and Bournemouth and Poole College (10.01.07)
5.1.1
Noted. 

6.
POSTGRADUATE RESEARCH

6.1
Research Degrees Committee

Received:  Minutes of the meeting held on 24.01.07 
6.1.1  Noted. 
7.
PROGRAMME MONITORING
7.1 Student Unit Evaluation
7.1.2 It was reported that the notes of the steering group meeting held on 14 February 2007 would be submitted to the May ASC meeting. 
7.1.3 The Senior Academic Quality Adviser noted that, once again, hard copies of the Student Unit Evaluation forms have been circulated to Schools. 

7.1.4 It was noted that there were some problems implementing SUE this year as some forms had been received late.  The CS Dean noted that there had been problems disseminating the SUE information to appropriate staff because of the different components within units. The Senior Academic Quality Adviser advised that Schools could identify beyond the unit code by using additional boxes in the forms. Members noted that the steering group was aware of the problems but had had to balance the necessary level of complexity with what was achievable this year. The use of an electronic version of the questionnaire, via the VLE, in future years would simplify matters. The Secretary & Registrar noted that work was ongoing on defining a common unit for the purposes of this questionnaire.
7.1.5 The Chair noted that much had been achieved despite time constraints. Considerable effort had been invested but a successful outcome was still to be reached.  
7.2
Estates issues arising from programme monitoring

Received: Response to Estates issues highlighted by ASC
7.2.1
The Senior Academic Quality Adviser informed the meeting that this response to the paper sent to UEG by the Heads of Quality Group had usefully addressed the points raised. Although financial considerations limited possible actions, Estates had acknowledged the issues and Schools should continue to monitor the situation. 
7.2.2
The DEC Head of Computing noted that room layout was a concern, as maximum room occupancy conflicted with optimal learning situations. The standard of cleanliness in rooms was also an issue. The DEC Head of Quality wished to discuss the paper with academics in the School.

7.2.3
The Secretary & Registrar pointed out that Estates recognised the academic value of the horseshoe arrangement, but the problem of limited space could not be easily solved, though implementation of the estate development proposals in the strategic plan would, eventually, improve matters. The IBAL Head of Quality noted that the quality of the estate was an integral part of quality assurance and enhancement. 
7.2.4
The Chair thanked Estates for their response, and stated that it should now be sent to the Schools, where Deans would ensure that academic staff were consulted on the issues identified. The Chair stressed the importance of both the student and staff experience. The Chair thanked the Heads of Quality and Estates for their reports.
7.2.5
RESOLVED: that the Head of ADQ write to Deans on behalf of ASC to include the report and clarify the background to the issue, requesting Deans to circulate the paper to staff for discussion.

7.2.6
The President of the Students’ Union pointed out that the current building works were causing some problems of noise, but in the long term would improve the space issues. He thanked the Vice Chancellor for his assurance that examinations would not be disrupted.
8
SCHOOL QUALITY COMMITTEES

8.1
Extracts of School Quality Committee minutes


Received: extracts from TMS, IBAL,DEC, IHCS and AECC Academic Board

8.1.1
RESOLVED: that the following modifications be approved:


BA (Hons) Interactive Media Production: a modification to the assessment of Level C unit “Narratives” (TMS SQC 21.02.07).


MA Screenwriting: to combine two 15-credit units, “Writing in Vision and Sound” and “Writing the Interior Monologue” into one 30-credit unit, “Writing in Vision, Sound and Voiceover” (TMS SQC 21.02.07)


BA (Hons) Public Relations / BA (Hons) Marketing / BA (Hons) International Marketing: an amendment to the Level H option unit “International Public Relations” to align the students’ unit guide with the validated unit specifications (TMS SQC 21.02.07)

LLB (Hons) Law / LLB (Hons) Law and Tax: to add two additional Level H options, “Banking Law” and “Sport and the Law” (IBAL SQC 28.02.07)


Accounting and Finance stream: to include the articulation statement re Aspect College (IBAL SQC 28.02.07)


BSc (Hons) Multimedia Networks and Systems Framework: replacement of Level H unit “Digital Communication Systems” with “Entertainment Systems Development” and transfer of existing ICS and MCS students to the new MNS framework (DEC SQC 28.02.07)

BSc (Hons) Applied Health Studies/CPD Scheme: addition of new option unit “Physical Examination of the Adult” (IHCS SQC 27.02.07)


CertHE Care of the Child with Complex and Continuing Health Needs: amendment to “Ethics and Children’s Rights” unit (IHCS SQC 27.02.07)


MChiro Master of Chiropractic: modification to assessment of Transferable Skills in Extended year (AECC Academic Board 14.03.07)
9.
PROGRAMME DEVELOPMENT

9.1
Validation and review conclusions

Received: Conclusions for approval
9.1.2
RESOLVED: that the following programme validations and reviews be approved:


MSc Advanced Chiropractic Rehabilitation Practice (limited review)

FdA Tourism (Bridgwater College) (review for closure)

FdSc Veterinary Nursing (closure noted)
9.2
Review deferrals from Schools 

Received: Request for review deferrals. 

9.2.1
The meeting was informed that the Media School requested a deferral of the review of MA Corporate Communication until the School’s Masters suite was reviewed in the next academic year. No objections to this were raised.

9.2.2
The Head of PACE requested that the reviews of FdA Contemporary Fine Art, FdSc Equine Management and FdSc Animal Behaviour be deferred because of the planned transfer of these programmes to Schools. She confirmed that the Partner Colleges were aware of the reason for the deferral. 
9.2.3
RESOLVED: that the following review deferrals be approved:

MA Health and Social Care Education

MA Health and Social Care Practice (Education)


MA Corporate Communication


FdA Contemporary Fine Art (UCY)


FdSc Equine Management (Kingston Maurward)


FdSc Animal Behaviour (Kingston Maurward)
10
ASSESSMENT
10.1
External Examiner Review Group 

Received: Review of External Examiners’ Reports (Campus based provision) for 2005-2006. Second Report March 2007
10.1.1
The Senior Academic Quality Adviser noted that this second report focused on campus-based programmes, the first report having analysed collaborative provision prior to the QAA collaborative audit.
10.1.2 The positive nature of the examiners’ reports was stressed, despite a few issues emerging from them. The industrial dispute had had very little impact. The HEFCE TQI summaries were no longer published, but it was noteworthy that of 204 reports, only 10 had included negative comment in the summary. 
10.1.3 Examiners commented on good practices, which were inconsistently followed.  The usefulness of feedback forms was an issue to be discussed.  Schools’ systems differed slightly, which would become an increasing issue as more cross-School programmes were developed.  However, given the variety of programmes in the University, consensus would have to be reached on the nature of appropriate feedback to students.  
RESOLVED: that the Assessment Standing Group discuss the consistency of feedback in the light of the EERG report.

10.1.4 The Senior Academic Quality Adviser informed the meeting that Schools should ensure that examiners did not include students’ names in their reports, especially as these reports could become public documents, for example under the Freedom of Information legislation. The Chair noted that this was a developmental issue for the University, and should be stressed at the forthcoming briefing seminar for recently appointed external examiners. 
10.1.5 RESOLVED: that ADQ reiterate the need for examiners to omit staff or student names from their reports, and to make it clear that examiners’ reports can be in the public domain.

10.1.6 The IBAL Head of Quality noted the recent improvement in the exam board spreadsheets, but queried the need for external examiners to sign every sheet, a possible alternative being an overall/cover sheet to be signed. 
10.1.7 RESOLVED: that Registry consider the use of a proforma for exam boards to be signed by the Chair and the External Examiner(s) rather than individual spreadsheets. 

10.1.8 The IBAL Head of Quality queried the examiners’ comment on the closeness of pass and merit in postgraduate assessment regulations. It was pointed out that this view arose where examiners’ institutions had a 40% postgraduate pass mark.  The Chair thanked the Senior Academic Quality Adviser for the report. 

10.2
Exam board feedback

Received: Report to ASC on Unit-e
10.2.1
The Assistant Registrar (Regulation) thanked Heads of Quality for their input to the report, and welcomed the view that spreadsheets were improving.  She noted that the system was complex but not unfit for purpose. Paragraph 7a in the paper needed review, but for standard programmes only the size of the spreadsheets was a problem. 

10.2.2
Some difficulties arose from the fact that staff turnover significantly reduced the gain from the staff training provided, the fact that the system did not always reflect new programme structures, the slow user interface, and problems with formatting.  Members were assured that work was ongoing on all these issues.
10.2.3
It was noted that the labelling of units was difficult to follow, and that an increased number of optional units inevitably increased spreadsheet size, but that the experience of this year would inform Registry’s efforts to improve the system. Errors in enrolment details also impacted on this. Electronically displayed spreadsheets during boards and on-line real-time update of the data to reflect Board decisions would help address many of the issues identified. The DEC Head of Quality noted that she supported this but making changes in real time would put additional pressure on Programme Administrators. The Secretary & Registrar pointed out that there were limits to the simplification of such a complex system but that moving from paper to electronic spreadsheets might well reduce other sources of pressure. 

10.2.4
The DEC Head of Computing recommended that Registry staff observe activity in Schools before and during boards, as the current human/computer interface was counter-intuitive and therefore inefficient. The Assistant Registrar (Regulation) noted that, in spite of the wide range and easy availability of training sessions provided by Registry and others, staff were not always aware of system improvements such as the possibility of inputting marks throughout the year rather than at a single point just before the Examinations Board meetings.  It was also noted that, in some instances, academic staff failure to meet marking deadlines further increased pressure on School administrative staff. There was some discussion on whether difficulties in operating the system arose from human error or from the system itself. It was agreed that the Secretary & Registrar would investigate the particular issue highlighted by the DEC Head of Computing.

10.2.6
RESOLVED: that the Registrar would liaise with the DEC Head of Computing to investigate the issue raised by the latter and that the Secretary & Registrar would report back to the Chair of ASC.
10.2.7
The meeting discussed the impact of increasing cross-School cooperation on exam boards and systems, with reference to external examiner attendance, joint honours, and the use of technology. It was agreed that these issues warranted wider discussion than the Assessment Standing Group. The IBAL Head of Quality warned against moving too quickly on this when many changes were under way, and UEG had yet to finalise decisions on the future organisation of the University. 
10.2.8
RESOLVED: that no immediate action be taken in the review of exam board processes until the strategic planning process is complete.
10.3
Assessment Regulations

Received: MA Assessment Regulations - Proposal for Additional Variation

10.3.1
Professor Stephen Deutsch noted that there had been changes in thinking on executive Masters programmes since his paper had been written.  He pointed out the difficulty of applying percentage marking to creative work in executive Masters programmes, suggesting that a combination of percentage-marked and pass/fail units would allow both flexibility on creative aspects and differentiation of pass/merit/distinction level work. 

10.3.2
The Secretary & Registrar noted that issues in the paper merited discussion, but pointed out that the proposal would be counter to other drivers within the University, particularly the need for flexibility and transferability of awards, and the move towards Masters frameworks. 

10.3.3
Prof Deutsch queried the need for all Masters programmes to follow the framework model, noting the issue of learning delivered outside units and knowledge transfer, and the need to align with overseas models. 

10.3.4
It was reported that this issue had been discussed by the Assessment Standing Group, where it had received limited support. Concerns were that pass/fail marking could not sufficiently discriminate between students’ achievement, or inform them on their progress.  It was also suggested that using marking bands rather than precise percentages could be accommodated within the existing regulations. 
10.3.5
The CS Dean queried whether distinguishing between pass/merit/distinction was in fact a more difficult academic judgment than between pass/fail, and asked about standard practice in Art Colleges. Two institutions were cited as following the practice recommended by Prof Deutsch, the National Film and Television School (RSA-validated awards) and Utrecht (Open University awards).
10.3.6
In response to the Secretary & Registrar’s points, the IBAL Head of Quality noted that AP(E)L allowed for non-standard achievement to be recognised, while Masters frameworks should not be seen as a bar to innovation, and ASC should facilitate it where appropriate.

10.3.7
Some members supported the proposal for assessing creative programmes, noting that this was also supported by the move towards alignment with professional bodies, where a pass/fail system was standard. Amendments to assessment regulations for professional body accredited programmes could provide a model to follow. 
10.3.8
In answer to queries, Prof Deutsch informed the meeting that current assessment regulations had prevented the use of a scale of 3 points rather than 100, although compromises were needed to reach a precise percentage for creative work. The Assistant Registrar (Quality) pointed out that the assessment of a piece of work consisting of an artefact rather than a written piece of work needed to be considered.  
10.3.9
The Chair thanked Prof Deutsch and the members for a useful discussion.  The issue of responding to creativity whilst maintaining academic standards would require further thought. For any decision on amendments to assessment regulations to be robust, discussion was needed within Schools on a range of pertinent issues, including changes emerging from the strategic planning process, alignment with professional bodies, and how the variation suggested here might fit with Schools’ future programme planning.  Heads of Quality should ensure that Deans of Schools were involved in the debate. 

10.3.10
RESOLVED: that the Heads of Quality Group gain feedback from Schools and Deans on the assessment regulations for creative programmes in light of the strategic plan, and make recommendations on any changes to the regulations.  That ADQ canvass the sector for examples of regulations in this area.
10.4
Assessment Regulations


Received: Proposed Amendment to the Standard Assessment Regulations

10.4.1
The Assistant Registrar (Quality) reported that, following the clarification of the two-week period of grace for students submitting work for assessment, approved by Senate in December 2006, debate had arisen in the University over the advisability of this period of grace.  Heads of Quality had canvassed staff on the issue, and although opinion was generally in favour of removing the period of grace, some objections had been made. 

10.4.2
The CS Dean noted that allowing the two-week delay encouraged students to see deadlines as flexible, and in sharp contrast with the punctuality required for examinations. The Chair of the Research Degrees Committee pointed out that part-time students might be unable to meet deadlines because of other commitments.  However, it was pointed out that the deadlines for the submission of work are published well in advance and that students could reasonably be expected to make the necessary arrangements to ensure that they can comply with these deadlines.  The President of the Students’ Union reported that most students were happy with the deadlines, but he felt that a 24-hour period of grace would allow for delays which were not the students’ responsibility, such as unexpected printing problems within the University.
10.4.3
It was noted that practice varied across the sector and that, in any case, reasonable mitigating circumstances would always be taken into account in cases of late submission.  The Assistant Registrar (Regulation) noted that, with part-time students, proof of posting of an assignment had been accepted by IHCS in the past as proof of submission.
10.4.4
The issue of equity was discussed. It was noted that the additional two weeks could enable a late submitter to finish a piece of work and pass whereas a student who adhered to the deadline and submitted an unfinished piece might fail. Practice across Schools varied and some students appeared unaware of the two-week period. Concern was expressed that Programme Leaders’ enforcement of deadlines was inconsistent. Late submissions also impacted on the three-week assessment turnaround.
10.4.5
The Chair stressed the need for equity, transparency and clarity in regulations. Students needed to understand hand-in times and how to submit mitigating circumstances.  The Assistant Registrar (Regulation) pointed out that a new Mitigating Circumstances policy had been produced and that the operation of this policy would be reviewed at the end of the first year of implementation.
10.4.6
It was agreed that the discussions in the Heads of Quality Group, within Schools and at this meeting provided sufficient support for the proposal to be recommended to Senate.  It could not come into force until 2007/2008, and would need to be clearly communicated to students. 

10.4.7
RESOLVED: that the two-week period of grace for the submission of work for assessment should be removed from the regulations and that this change be recommended to Senate.  ADQ and Registry to agree processes for implementation and informing students. 
10.5
External Examiner nominations

10.5.1
RESOLVED: that the following nominations approved by Chair’s Action be ratified:

Dr J Cornelissen, Leeds University – MA Corporate Communication

Dr R G Roberts, Barclays Bank plc – MA Marketing Communications 

Dr K J Kirby, Natural England – MSc Environmental Practice: Marine and Coastal Management; MSc Environmental Practice: Biodiversity Conservation; MSc Environmental Practice: Pollution Management; MSc Environmental and Geographical Sciences

Mrs K Hanson, University of Worcester – BA (Hons) Early Years Care and Education; BA (Hons) Early Years Care and Education (UCY)


Ms S Hall, Age Concern Oxfordshire – FdSc Care Home Management

Dr A Symon, University of Dundee – MA Midwifery Practice

Dr S Wood, University of Surrey – BA (Hons) International Retail Management; BA (Hons) Retail Management

10.5.2
RESOLVED: that following nominations be approved:

Prof A Palmer, University of Wales, Swansea - BA (Hons) International Marketing; BA (Hons) Marketing
Prof F J Lidgey, Oxford Brookes University – FdSc Management of Military Information Systems
Dr J Heyes – MA Human Resource Management; MA International Human Resource Management
Mr D J Wood, University of Birmingham – DipHE Nursing with Professional Registration

Mrs M Sugden, University of Southampton – MA Nursing

Prof R King, Centre for Sustainability and Environmental Management – FdSc Wildlife and Countryside Conservation

Mr I D Gilhespy, College of St Mark and St John – BA (Hons) Events Management 
Mr J Weaver, Bournemouth Borough Council – BA (Hons) Events Management; BA (Hons) International Events Management
Mr J Lance, London Metropolitan University – BA (Hons) Events Management; BA (Hons) International Events Management

Dr J G Beech, Coventry University – BA (Hons) International Hospitality and Tourism Management; BA (Hons) International Tourism Management; BA (Hons) Tourism Management
Dr C J Stone, Manchester Metropolitan University – BA (Hons) International Hospitality and Tourism Management; BA (Hons) International Tourism Management; BA (Hons) Tourism Management

11.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

11.1
QAA Procedure for handling causes of concern
11.1.1 The Assistant Registrar (Quality) informed the meeting that the QAA had produced a procedure for handling causes of concern.  Copies would be sent to Deans and Heads of Quality. 
12.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

12.1
The next meeting of ASC would take place on 16th May 2007 at 2.15 pm.
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